

Suncoast Area Service
March 11th, 2018 ASC Report

ASC Chair	Rick J.	A	FDC Chair	Tim G.	P
ASC Co-Chair	Christian K.	P	FDC Co-Chair		
Secretary	Sara H.	P	FDC Secretary	Kate O.	P
Alt. Secretary	Chris C.	P	Policy	Julie	P
Treasurer	Josh W.	P	Alt. Policy	Jimmy	P
Alt. Treasurer	Roger S.	P	Lit. Distribution	Mike	P
RCM 1	Rachel R.	P	GSR O&M	Ron	P
RCM 2	Andrew S.	A	Web Servant	Sarah K.	P
Activities	Rebecca B.	P	Alt. Web Servant	Seth	P
Newsletter	Tiffany	P	Public Relations	Danielle H.	P
Rack	Christopher	P	H&I Chair	Dan T.	P
Alt. Rack			Alt. H&I	Jessica A.	P

Next Area Service Meeting is April 8th, 2018 at 4:00

Open Forum/ Announcements:

1. John: When is GSR Assembly?

Rachel: Please see flyer

NEW MOTIONS:

NONE

NOMINATIONS:

NONE

VOTING:

SECRETARY REPORT

New Business:

- No New Business!
- Would like to request that all sub-committee and FDC committee reports be turned in to Sara before you leave ASC or it can be emailed to secretary@suncoastna.org
PLEASE AND THANK YOU!!!

Old Business:

- More & more groups are being asked to provide GL policy. Still not mandatory/in policy, each group responsible for themselves. Cheaper rates have been discovered.

- Activities concern: doing best to alternate between SRQ & BTON. Please see Rebecca to participate/represent your area.
- Motion 01.14.18A (Abolish 50/50 raffles at activities) Body voted, motion denied

FDC REPORTS (NOT ALL ATTACHED, MAIN CONDENSED REPORT IS PENDING)

FDC Chairman Report:

See attached FDC report (PENDING)

Tim read report

Web Coordinator:

See attached FDC report

Sarah read report

Public Relations:

See attached FDC report

Jamie read report

Helpline:

See attached FDC report (PENDING)

Tim read report – Currently NO CHAIR. Chris & Nick helping.

H & I:

See attached FDC report (PENDING)

Tim read report

RACK:

See attached FDC report (PENDING)

Justin read report

NEWSLETTER:

NO REPORT – Cole just voted in today. Welcome Cole!

---END OF FDC REPORTS---

ASC REPORTS (ATTACHED)

RCM:

See attached report

Rachel read report

Rachel took vote on 2 proposals:

1. Annual Regional Budget Proposal:

VOTE: NO ONE OPPOSED

2. Request to Maintain Shared WEB Management:

John: Could you interpret?

Rachel: Areas that have no access for IT/website management: Region will take over to make sure meetings are posted, and running sites are accurate.

Tim: Would that cause a problem Sarah (webservant)?

Sarah: we own suncoastna.org – we can't afford to lose ownership. I can see how difficult it would be to run IT/WEB for an area.

VOTE: NO ONE OPPOSED

Activities:

See attached report

Rebecca read report

Tim: If anyone forgets activity dates, it'll be on the website!

Policy:

See attached report

Julie read report

Literature:

See attached report

Mike read report

Treasurer's Report:

See attached report (pending)

Josh read report

+\$3355.92

-\$2616.57

Phone/Storage \$123.95

Expenses \$2740.52

Balance \$5890.47

Donating \$2,000 to REGION

***** PLEASE BRING YOUR LIT ORDER & AREA DONATION TO THE TREASURER 15 MINUTES PRIOR TO THE BEGINNING OF AREA SERVICE**

GSR O&M:

See attached report

Ron read report

GSR REPORTS:

- Cole / 12 O'clock Clean: Temp location during Holy Week 3/19 – 4/2 We will be at the 911 building
- Jake / Serenity in the Morning: Temp location during Holy Week 3/19 – 4/2 We will be at the Pineapple Methodist Church
- Laura / Basic Text Study: Hosting Speaker Pizza Meeting March 31st 7:00pm

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Spiritual Retreat April 2018 in the Keys canceled due to Hurricane Irma

If you have any changes, announcements, and / or corrections to our website – please email webservant@suncoastna.org and secretary@suncoastna.org

For the Good of NA:

- FRCNA 37 in early July! Tampa 7/5-7/8... Sign up!
- WCNA in late Aug/early Sept - registration \$110 – SIGN UP!!!
- PLEASE CLEAN UP!!

RESOURCE COORDINATOR REPORT FORM

H&I HELPLINE NEWSLETTER PUBLIC INFORMATION
 WEBSERVAN RACK COORDINATOR

Date: 3/11/18 Name: Jamie S.

When & Where: Lady Queen of the Martyrs Attendance: _____

OLD BUSINESS:

Community Alliance at the Dept of Health.
SCTI Presentation By Jamie S and Cole
Brief description was given by Jamie of FDL and the PreSubcommittee function at the 4th annual Chili Cookoff at Turtle Beach on wed. 3/7.

NEW BUSINESS:

Community Alliance 3/16 Danielle &
Poster Drive for Borden ton
Poster Drive for Sarasota
~~_____~~

SITUATIONS/CHANGES:

None

MONTHLY EXPENCES

RESOURCE COORDINATOR REPORT FORM

- H&I HELPLINE NEWSLETTER PUBLIC INFORMATION
 WEBSERVAN RACK COORDINATOR

Date: 3/11 Name: Sarah

When & Where: in person meeting 2/27 Attendance: 1

OLD BUSINESS:

- Full back up of site + database
- Upgraded CMS version
- Updated site plugins
- installed Google Analytics
- Took down old event flyers + removed YPG
- updated FDC positions "help wanted"
- CAR voting links are an announcements
 - will add "how to find group ID" for voting form

NEW BUSINESS:

- Back-up plugin + automated schedule
 - Update theme version
 - Update events calendar
- Month of Feb: 382 visits per day
10,719 visits total

SITUATIONS/CHANGES:

- Next meeting 3/21/18 ~~3/21/18~~
at 6:30pm Midtown Starbucks
- anyone / everyone is welcome
- Frontline Group address isn't updated
in meeting list, correct online - apologies from web

MONTHLY EXPENSES

N/A

RCM Report March 2018

- Old business:
- ~GSR Assembly 3/16-3/17 @ Sheraton Tampa Brandon Hotel
 - 10pm welcome meeting Friday night and workshops and meeting on Saturday from 8:30am-8pm
 - Region on Sunday at 9am
- ~Please remember to vote on the Conference Agenda Report, the Conference Agenda Track, and take the literature surgery by 5pm on 3/17. The links for voting are on our website under announcements.
- ~The annual Regional Budget proposal for 6/1/18-5/30/19: we need to vote today to take back to Region
- ~Proposal for the Region to maintain shared management of Area's website domain names with unstable or inactive IT chairs: we also need to vote today to take back to Region
- No new business
- No situations/changes

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT

Date: March 11, 2018 Subcommittee: Activities

Name: Rebecca B.

When & Where: Starbucks @ Cattlemen Attendance: 2
SAT March 3rd @ 6:00pm

OLD BUSINESS:

Planned & hosted the chilli cook off
Rec'd \$300 from area - after cost. gave area
the \$300 + \$60 back.

Ashlynn Reaney reached out. wanted to visit our area
got w home group in Bradenton. Friday Night clan
hosted & addicts fellowship at the building ally
after.

PR gave a great presentation on what FOC & PR is
and how to get involved.

NEW BUSINESS:

In discussion w/ Frontline group regarding Assible
Dance -

Next meeting is Sat. April 7th @ 5:30pm
Starbucks @ Cattlemen + Bee Ridge

SITUATIONS/CHANGES:

2nd annual
Bay Area Hosting Unity Day on April 21
along suncoast to host an event.

Please get with me if you have ideas
or willingness to help w/ activities.

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT

Date: 3/11/18 Subcommittee: Area O & M

Name: Ron P.

When & Where: 833 Madgellan Dr. Attendance: 3

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Donna S.	Peace in the Morning Sat & Sun 9am	GSR
2. Nancy C.	Call Group Sunday 8pm	GSR

SITUATIONS/CHANGES:

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT

Date: March 11th 2018 Subcommittee: Blicy

Name: Julie M

When & Where: _____ Attendance: _____

OLD BUSINESS:

~~None~~ last month we voted against
abolishing raffles at all areas activities
~~FDC is going to start reviewing~~
~~policy next month~~

NEW BUSINESS:

~~None~~ FDC is going to start
reviewing policy next month

SITUATIONS/CHANGES:

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT

Date: 3/11/18 Subcommittee: Literature

Name: Mike E

When & Where: _____ Attendance: _____

OLD BUSINESS:

NEW BUSINESS:

Lit order: \$ 2133.43
Asked for help with lit.

SITUATIONS/CHANGES:
